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MINUTES 

March 7, 2019 

 

 

Chairman Mike Martin made a motion to open the meeting at 7 p.m.  Commissioner Gove 

seconded. In attendance were Chairman Mike Martin, Commissioner Peter Gove and Secretary 

Terry Atwood.  

 

Louis Christie and his wife, MichaelAnn Murphy were also in attendance. Discussion followed 

regarding their driveway permit request at 219 Kemp St. The driveway will be at least 11’ away 

from the edge of the catch basin. Mike stated 30’must be paved, 2 coats – binder and top coat.  

Retainer must be held in the amount of $3000.  Contractor to cut curb, curb goes to town.  The 2 

pieces left on each side must be angled on each side.  Their neighbor has a similar situation and 

can be used as an example. Also, no water runoff is allowed onto the street or sidewalk.    

 

The minutes of January 24, 2019 were accepted as written.  

 

The driveway permit for 39 Hall St. needs a $1500 retainer because it is a new driveway. 

 

Peter made a motion to adjourn at 7:58 p.m.  Mike seconded. Voted unanimous, meeting 

adjourned. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Terry Atwood 

Highway Secretary 

 

 


